
Social Committee General Meeting - - December 10, 2018 

Members Present:  Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria Derbyshire, Cassie DeBow, Mary 

Seymour, Deb Kirsch, Cheryl Monaco, Rhonda Galvin 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairperson, Arlene Smith. 

Approval of Minutes – Maria Derbyshire made a motion to approve the minutes from the 

November 12th general meeting.  Cheryl Monaco second.  Approved 

Treasurer’s Report – Cassie DeBow – Checking account balance at end of November is 

$5550.09 which includes the Good Neighbor Fund of $1170.26. 

Activities/Events 

 Murder Mystery Dinner 11/14/2018 – Deb Kirsch reported that this activity was 

cancelled because of the snow storm and all money was refunded. 

 New York Bus Trip – 12/5/2018 – Bernadette O’Connor reported that everything went 

as scheduled, plenty of food and drink.  She was disappointed with the bus company 

because the WiFi was not working on the bus and the bathroom was not in good order.  

She did complain to Krapf bus company and is waiting to hear back from them. 

 RAP Holiday Party – 12/16/2018 – Kathy Flaherty reported that 184 people will be 

attending. 

 New Year’s Eve Party – Sloan – Clancy Potter reported that there are 68 reservations so 

far and only a few openings left.  Her committee has everything ready to go. 

 New Year’s Eve Party – RH – Arlene reported that there are 30 reservations to date.   

 Possible future activities that residents may be interested in – Martin Guitar Factory in 

Nazareth, PA and the National Museum of Clocks and Watches in Columbia, PA. 

Information – Arlene reported that Nino Morello will continue to be the Liaison for the SC.  She 

also stated that a tentative 2019 calendar of activities/events will be sent out via RAP flyer in 

the near future.  She thanked the committee for their support throughout the year.   Arlene 

thanked Cheryl Monaco and Enid Lobel for decorating the RH clubhouse and Clancy Potter and 

the Stitchers group for decorating the Sloan clubhouse.  She has received many positive 

comments from residents. 

CAB Liaison – Nino Morello reported that the new manager, Tara Bevilaqua is learning the 

ropes, and she has had experience managing communities like ours.  Setta Jacobs and Ruth 

Chillemi will be taking over Katy Malone’s job of sending out the RAP flyers in 2019. 

Acknowledgement of Retirees – Arlene Smith thanked two outgoing committee members for 

their service to the Social Committee; Deb Kirsch who four years ago started out as being in 

charge of the Speaker’s Series and most recently Special Activities Coordinator and Maria 

Derbyshire who has been Secretary for the past six years.  Each was presented with a beautiful 

Anthurium plant.  Both Deb and Maria thanked everyone. 

There being no further business a motion was made by Deb to adjourn and second by Rhonda 

Galvin.  Motion passed.               Maria T. Derbyshire, Secretary 


